
From: System Notification (RPROD) ddevore@uky.edu
Subject: Automated eIRB Message

Date: October 31, 2017 at 9:54 AM
To: audrey.bachman@uky.edu, nancy.harrington@uky.edu

Dear Researcher,

Your study IRB #42821 entitled "Professional Socialization among Medical Residents: A Memorable Message Approach", has been reviewed and approved by the Institutional Review Board (IRB). 
Your approved application is located under the "Approved" folder available on your E-IRB Dashboard.

     

You may download the IRB’s detailed approval letter and, if applicable, approved informed consent documents, via the "All Attachments" link in your E-IRB application.

     

Thank you!  If you have any questions, please contact ORI at (859) 257-9428.
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